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sending relevant documents, via first 
class mail, facsimile, or by personal de-
livery. 

§ 719.6 Request for hearing and an-
swer. 

(a) Time to answer. If the respondent 
wishes to contest the NOVA and pro-
posed order issued by the Secretary of 
State, the respondent must request a 
hearing in writing within 15 business 
days from the postmarked date of the 
NOVA. If the respondent requests a 
hearing, the respondent must answer 
the NOVA within 30 days from the date 
of the request for hearing. The request 
for hearing and answer must be filed 
with the Administrative Law Judge 
(ALJ), along with a copy of the NOVA 
and proposed order, and served on the 
Office of Chief Counsel, and any other 
address(es) specified in the NOVA, in 
accordance with § 719.8 of the CWCR. 

(b) Content of answer. The respond-
ent’s answer must be responsive to the 
NOVA and proposed order, and must 
fully set forth the nature of the re-
spondent’s defense(s). The answer must 
specifically admit or deny each sepa-
rate allegation in the NOVA; if the re-
spondent is without knowledge, the an-
swer will so state and will operate as a 
denial. Failure to deny or controvert a 
particular allegation will be deemed an 
admission of that allegation. The an-
swer must also set forth any additional 
or new matter the respondent contends 
supports a defense or claim of mitiga-
tion. Any defense or partial defense not 
specifically set forth in the answer 
shall be deemed waived, and evidence 
thereon may be refused, except for 
good cause shown. 

(c) English required. The request for 
hearing, answer, and all other papers 
and documentary evidence must be 
submitted in English. 

(d) Waiver. The failure of the respond-
ent to file a request for a hearing and 
an answer within the times provided 
constitutes a waiver of the respond-
ent’s right to appear and contest the 
allegations set forth in the NOVA and 
proposed order. If no hearing is re-
quested and no answer is provided, the 
proposed order will be signed and be-
come final and unappealable. 

§ 719.7 Representation. 
A respondent individual may appear 

and participate in person, a corpora-
tion by a duly authorized officer or em-
ployee, and a partnership by a partner. 
If a respondent is represented by coun-
sel, counsel shall be a member in good 
standing of the bar of any State, Com-
monwealth or Territory of the United 
States, or of the District of Columbia, 
or be licensed to practice law in the 
country in which counsel resides, if not 
the United States. The U.S. Govern-
ment will be represented by the Office 
of Chief Counsel. A respondent person-
ally, or through counsel or other rep-
resentative who has the power of attor-
ney to represent the respondent, shall 
file a notice of appearance with the 
ALJ, or, in cases where settlement ne-
gotiations occur before any filing with 
the ALJ, with the Office of Chief Coun-
sel. 

§ 719.8 Filing and service of papers 
other than the NOVA. 

(a) Filing. All papers to be filed with 
the ALJ shall be addressed to ‘‘CWC 
Administrative Enforcement Pro-
ceedings’’ at the address set forth in 
the NOVA, or such other place as the 
ALJ may designate. Filing by United 
States mail (first class postage pre-
paid), by express or equivalent parcel 
delivery service, via facsimile, or by 
hand delivery, is acceptable. Filing 
from a foreign country shall be by air-
mail or via facsimile. A copy of each 
paper filed shall be simultaneously 
served on all parties. 

(b) Service. Service shall be made by 
United States mail (first class postage 
prepaid), by express or equivalent par-
cel delivery service, via facsimile, or 
by hand delivery of one copy of each 
paper to each party in the proceeding. 
The Department of State is a party to 
cases under the CWCR, but will be rep-
resented by the Office of Chief Counsel. 
Therefore, service on the government 
party in all proceedings shall be ad-
dressed to Office of Chief Counsel for 
Industry and Security, U.S. Depart-
ment of Commerce, 14th Street and 
Constitution Avenue, NW., Room H– 
3839, Washington, DC 20230, or sent via 
facsimile to (202) 482–0085. Service on a 
respondent shall be to the address to 
which the NOVA and proposed order 
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